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Preface 

The Osprey (Pandion haliaetus) is one of several raptorial species in 
North America which has experienced a substantial decline in numbers 
in the past 25 years to the point where some populations, especially 
those in the northeastern United States, are faced with possible extinc­
tion. Prompted by this fact, a number of workers now are engaged in 
research on this species. 

Although several research conferences on raptors have been held in 
recent years, none has been devoted solely to the Osprey. It was felt by 
many that the current status of research on Ospreys was such that a 
conference to exchange ideas among people working with the species 
would be most beneficial. 

An invitation was extended by the Department of Biology, College of 
William and Mary in Williamsburg, Virginia, to hold the conference at 
that institution 10-12 February 1972. Organizers of the conference 
were Mitchell A. Byrd, College of William and Mary; John C. Ogden, 
Everglades National Park; and Robert S. Kennedy, Louisiana State 
University. A total of 75 persons registered for the meeting, with nu­
merous other persons attending parts of the sessions. 

Three sessions of formal papers and three discussion groups were held 
during the course of the conference. Twenty-six papers were presented 
at the conference and several additional papers were submitted but not 
read. The majority of the papers dealt with the present population status 
of the species in various regions of the United States, Canada, and Mex­
ico. Other papers dealt with research techniques, the effects of environ­
mental contaminants on Osprey productivity, and various other aspects 
of the biology of the species. The papers presented in this volume con­
stitute the record of these transactions. 

The first of the discussion groups, with John C. Ogden as chairman, 
dealt with the regional and continental status of the Osprey. It was con­
cluded from this discussion that a report on the present continental 
status of the species would be highly desirable in the near future as 
more data became available from different parts of the country. 
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